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HB 2072, Relating to Health

Department’s Position: The Department of Health respectfully opposes this measure. The
Administration will be submitting a bill for the sharing of records that was agreed upon by State
agencies. We request the Legislature to consider the Administration’s bill for record sharing in lieu of
H.B. 2072.

Fiscal Implications: Fees for birth, death, and marriage records are established by law under sections
338-14.3 and 338-14.5 Hawaii Revised Statutes.

Purpose and Justification: The purpose of this proposed legislation is to allow the Department of
Health to share records with other departments and agencies upon authorization of a person with a
tangible interest in the record. The Department of Health opposes this measure because it is
unnecessary. The Department already has a procedure in place to share records with other departments
and agencies upon authorization of a person with a tangible interest in the record. The legislature in
2001 established section 338-18(g) Hawaii Revised Statutes — verification in lieu of a certified copy- to
allow the Department of Health to share birth, death and marriage with other departments and agencies.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide written testimony.
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The Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) offers the following comments on HB2072,
which would allow the Department of Health (DOH} to share records with other state
departments and agencies upon authorization of a person with tangible interest in the
record.

The OHA Administration will recommend that the OHA Board of Trustees
support HB2072.

To be eligible to benefit from OHA and Department of Hawaiian Home Lands
programs, applicants must verify their Native Hawaiian ancestry. Department of Health
records, such as birth, marriage and death certificates, provide critical information for
ancestry verification. Allowing OHA and other state agencies to obtain these documents
on behalf of individuals with a tangible interest in the records will help to streamline
verification processes and make it easier for our beneficiaries to obtain benefits through
our programs,

Mahalo for the opportunity to testify on this important measure.



